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August 7, 2012

‘l~hale Jacobs
Peer Electric LLC
28 Gilson Road
West Lebanon, NI-I 03784

Re: Peer Electric LLC’s Eligibility Request for Class IV Renewable Energy Certificates
(RECs) Generated by

• 1W 12-226, the Eastman Brook Ilydroelectric Project and
• DL 12-238. the Celley Mill Hydroelectric Project Pursuant to RSA 362-F.

Dear Mr. Jacobs:

On July 26, 2012, the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (Commission)
received applications from you requesting Class IV certit~cation of for the Celley Mill
Hydroelectric (Celley Mill Ilydro) project and the Eastman Brook Hydroelectric Project
(Eastman Brook I lydro.)

The start date for commercial operation listed for both facilities is “pre I 800s.”
Many hyclro facilities have a long history, but the Commission must have more speci tic
information about when these facilities most recently started commercial operation.

Ilie documents you have provided from the Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission and the interconnection agreements with Public Service Company of New
I lampshire (PSNI I) show the start date for both hydro facilities as June 2010. If this is
the case, the Commission cannot certify you for RECs because Class IV facilities must
have been operational before 2008. If available, please provide documentation that will
clarify that the facilities were operational prior to 2008.

Please note that if these facilities were not operational for some period of time
prior to 20 10, and they came back on line that year, you can apply for Class I REC
eli gib iii ty.

Submission of the above modification and verification must be received by
the Commission to complete your application. Until such time, it cannot be processed.
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Request for Additional Information

Please refer to docket numbers l)E 12-226 and DE 12-238 in all future correspondence
\\iith the Commission.

Your response should include an original and two copies sent to the attention of
the Commission’s Executive Director:

Debra A. Rowland
Executive Director

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, NH 0330 1-2429
executive.director@puc.nh.gov

Please also send an electronic copy via email to executivedirector~puc.nh.gov and copy
me at l3arbara.bernstein~puc.nh,gov. Should you have any questions, please do not
hesitate to contact me. My direct line is 603-271-6011. 1 look forward to working with
you.

Sincerely,

~rbara Bern in
Sustainable Energy Analyst

Cc: Suzanne Amidon, NHPUC Staff Attorney


